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An invitation to take part in a research project:
Silence in Spiritual Care at the end of life

Dear Colleague,

My name is Lynn Bassett and I am a palliative care chaplain and a student in the PhD Palliative Care programme at Lancaster University. My research aims to explore the nature, meaning and value of 
silence in spiritual care at the end of life and I am asking other palliative care chaplains to share their experience.

Participants will be asked to attend a one-to-one conversation style interview at their own place of work or at a mutually convenient venue. Interviews are expected to take place during March to May. 
How do I find out more?

1) An information sheet is included with this letter.

2) Complete the Expression of Interest form and either email to l.bassett@lancaster.ac.uk (preferred) or print out and post to Lynn Bassett, The Peace Hospice, Peace Drive, Watford. WD17 3PH.

Your personal information will be kept confidential.
What happens next?

At this stage you are not committing yourself to the project. The first step is that you will be contacted to make an appointment for a telephone conversation to answer any questions you may have and discuss your possible participation. 
Thank you for your interest. 
With best wishes
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Silence in Spiritual Care at the end of life
Expression of Interest
I am interested in participating in the above research project. Please contact me to arrange a convenient time to discuss this further.

I am currently employed as a palliative care chaplain.
Name: ………………………………………………………………

Job Title: ……………………………………………………………

Name of Workplace: ……………………………………………….

Address: ……………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………………….

……………………………………………………………………….

Tel: ……………………………….. Mobile: ……………………….

Email: ………………………………………………………………

Preferred method of initial contact: ………………………………...

Return this form by email to l.bassett@lancaster.ac.uk (preferred) or post to Lynn Bassett, The Peace Hospice, Peace Drive, Watford, Hertfordshire WD17 3PH. 

Thank you for your interest.
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Participant Information Sheet 
Silence in Spiritual Care at the end of life
My name is Lynn Bassett and I am conducting this research as a student in the PhD Palliative Care programme at Lancaster University, Lancaster, United Kingdom.

What is the study about?

This is the second phase of a study to explore silence as an element in spiritual care at the end of life by asking palliative care chaplains to share their experience of silence in encounters with patients and their family members.

Why have I been approached?

As someone currently in post as a palliative care chaplain you may be able to offer experiences of silence in the context of end of life spiritual care giving.

Do I have to take part?

No.  It’s completely up to you to decide whether or not you take part.

What will I be asked to do if I take part?

You will be asked to take part in a one-to-one unstructured interview, lasting approximately one hour with the researcher, either at your own place of work or at a mutually convenient venue. 
Interviews are expected to take place during March to May 2015.
You may withdraw your data from the study up to 2 weeks after your interview.
Will my data be confidential?

The information you provide is confidential. The data collected for this study will be stored securely and only the researcher conducting this study will have access to this data:

· Audio recordings will be deleted once the thesis is submitted and assessed. 
· Hard copies of transcripts will be kept in a securely locked filing cabinet.
· Transcripts and data files on the computer will be encrypted (that is no-one other than the researcher will be able to access them) and the computer itself password protected.  Data will be archived after the completion of the study and destroyed within 10 years.

· Your personal details will be stored separately from the transcript in a secure filing cabinet and will be destroyed once the thesis is submitted and assessed. 
· The typed version of your interview will be made anonymous by removing any identifying information including your name. Anonymised direct quotations from your interview may be used in the reports or publications from the study, so your name will not be attached to them.

There are some limits to confidentiality: if what is said in the interview makes me think that you, or someone else, is at significant risk of harm, I will have to break confidentiality and speak to my academic supervisors about this.  If possible, I will tell you if I have to do this.




What will happen to the results?

The results will be summarised and reported in my PhD thesis and may be submitted for publication in an academic or professional journal. A summary of the results will be sent to you for your information.

Are there any risks?

There are no risks anticipated with participating in this study.  However, if you experience any distress following participation you are encouraged to inform the researcher and contact the resources provided at the end of this sheet.
Are there any benefits to taking part?

Although you may find participating interesting, there are no direct benefits in taking part. There are however potential benefits to palliative care chaplaincy and to a wider audience in deepening understanding of the value of silence in spiritual care. 
Who has reviewed the project?

This study has been reviewed by the Faculty of Health and Medicine Research Ethics Committee, and approved by the University Research Ethics Committee at Lancaster University.

Where can I obtain further information about the study if I need it?

If you have any questions about the study, please contact the main researcher:

Lynn Bassett email: l.bassett@lancaster.ac.uk
or my supervisors: Dr Sarah Brearley email: Sarah.brearley@lancaster.ac.uk; 
Dr Amanda Bingley email: A.bingley@lancaster.ac.uk
Complaints 
If you wish to make a complaint or raise concerns about any aspect of this study and do not want to speak to the researcher, you can contact: 

Professor Paul Bates Tel: (01524) 593718 

Associate Dean for Research Email: p.bates@lancaster.ac.uk 

Faculty of Health and Medicine 

(Division of Biomedical and Life Sciences) 

Lancaster University 

Lancaster 

LA1 4YD 
Resources in the event of distress

Should you feel distressed either as a result of taking part, or in the future, the following resources may be of assistance: www.counselling-directory.org.uk
Thank you for taking the time to read this information sheet.[image: image5.emf] 

 



